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TUALATIN VALLEY
MY P WATER DISTRICT

Pre-Construction Surveying Planned
for Summer Ahead of 2025 Water
Main Replacement Project

Dear Valued Customer,

This summer (June/July 2024), a land surveyor will be in your neighborhood gathering data that
will inform the design and construction of an upcoming water main replacement project, which is
detailed below.

The surveyor will not require access to private property during this process. The surveying
activities will involve data collection, utility identification, and marking of pavement within public
rights-of-way and easements.

Water Main Replacement Project

To strengthen the water system serving your neighborhood, Tualatin Valley Water District
(TVWD) — your drinking water provider — will be replacing about 800 feet of the current water
main along NW 123rd Place, south of NW Hartford Street, with new 4-inch and 8-inch ductile iron
water main.

See map below.

Water mains are underground pipes that carry treated drinking water from a water treatment
plant to a customer’s home or business.

Project Timeline

Construction on the 123rd Water Main Replacement Project is expected to begin in early 2025
and last a little over a month.

» Design: In progress
» Construction begins: Early 2025
» Construction ends: A little over a month after the project begins



*Dates are subject to change. TVWD will provide timely updates should any delays arise to
ensure minimal inconvenience to our valued customers.

Project Updates

TVWD will provide detailed information to customers in the public outreach area closer to when
the project begins. Information will include the construction schedule, impacts, and what
customers can expect during the process.

Learn more about the project and sign up for regular updates at TVWD.org/123rd.

Questions?

Call: (503) 848-3000

e Email: Communications@TVWD.org

Webpage: TVWD.org/123rd

Visit: TVWD Office — 1850 SW 170th Avenue, Beaverton, Oregon 97003

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation as TVWD works to strengthen water
infrastructure in your neighborhood.

More about TVWD’s Water Main Replacement Program

TVWD maintains over 760 miles of underground water mains.

Aging water mains can be prone to leaks and breaks. TVWD’s Water Main Replacement
Program systematically identifies the most susceptible water mains in the water distribution
system. They are then replaced with newer, more durable pipes to enhance their reliability and
reduce the frequency of water service interruptions to customers.

Each year, TVWD replaces thousands of feet of water main in neighborhoods across our service
area. Main replacement projects are funded by water rates.
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